
Pupils with medical needs 

 The school’s Medicines in School policy is in line with guidance from the 

Local Authority and can be found on our website. 

 School asks parents and carers to inform us if your child has a medical 

condition we need to address in school, including asthma, and any 

ongoing treatment. This information is updated annually. 

 All Early Years staff and most other staff have completed a 2 day 

Paediatric First Aid course which is renewed every three years in line 

with current guidance. We aim for all staff to have this qualification. 

 All Staff have regular training and updates of conditions and medication 

so that they are able to manage medical situations that may arise.  This 

includes annual refresher training on understanding and emergency 

response to asthma, epilepsy, diabetes and anaphylaxis, including the 

use of epipens. 

 If a pupil has a life-threatening condition that has resulted in their 

hospitalisation in the previous 12 months, then a detailed Individual 

Health Care Plan is compiled with the school nurse in consultation with 

parents and carers. 

 

 

 

  


